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Standing Committee of Officials (SCO) 
This communiqué highlights the key outcomes of  the SCO meeting held on 22 September 2020. 
 
Outcomes of SCO meeting 
A draf t of  the 2017-2018 Check Testing Report was reviewed by SCO members with feedback 
provided for further consultation rounds. Once f inal approval is obtained this will be made available 
on the EESS website and subsequent years check testing reports will follow using the same style.  
An Annual Activities Report will be developed to outline the key achievements of  2019-2020. 
SCO approved the formation of  a Stakeholder Reference Group to provide a collaborative 
opportunity between SCO members and key stakeholders.  
 
Attendees / Apologies 

Attendees Apologies 
 
• Brian Richardson, QLD SCO Secretariat 

(acted as chair) 
• Ian Burgwin, VIC 
• Rob Faunt, SA 
• Ron Keeltly, NSW 
• Chris Wicks, NT 
• Andrew Goldsworthy, TAS 
• Peter Morfee, NZ 
• Nabil Yazdani, WA 
• Don Saunders, WA 
 

 
• Adam Murdoch, VIC 
• Donna Heelan, QLD SCO Chair 
• Mark Wogan, NZ 
• Saj Abdoolakhan, WA 
• Michael Mosslar, ACT 

 
Next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 1 December 2020.  
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